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Thank you for the q)partunity to express our c^inion regarding allowing Lifeline Ohio customers theJP' 
choice of selecting vertical features. We s\q)port the present efforts of AT&T to eliminate current 
restrictions feat prevent Lifeline customers frompurdiasing features sudi as Caller ID and 3-way calling. 
We find current TUIK to be restrictive and detrimental to enrolling customers in ihc program. 

The Empowernwnt Center of CJreatcr Cleveland is one of the agencies located in Ohio that provides 
outreach sĵ ^>ort extending the Lifelme Ohio Program by assisting in Ihc application process on behalf of 
AT&T. The individuals and families living <m low incomes (including individuals firom die Hi^anic 
communities in Norttieast Ohio)» for which we provide services and assistance, need to have a kndline 
phone for numerous reasons. Some are seeking employment opportunities; some are providing care to 
eldwly relatives. 

Current rules prevent Lifeline custonra^ from purchasing services they want or tlat may be beneficial 
depending upon their circumstances. For exan^le, a communication vendor may not be aware of tibe 
multitude of &mily circumstance infpa< îng a particular individual or fsuxniy at the moment they are 
determining the telecommunication services they require. Prohibiting individual choice in these 
circumstances may add to the Emily's or individual's distress imnecessarily when seeking 
communication related services. 

It is our feeling that Lifeline enrollment would increase if these restrictions were eliminated Just because 
someone may have limited ^landal resources, th^ do^ not mean they should be denied freedom of 
dioice. We must work together to insure the best services are provided for those that require it Stq>s that 
can be taken to sin^lify the rules and assist in improving enrollment should be pursued. 

Customers must feel that they are treated equally. Personal choice should not be regulated when it comes 
to selecting a telephone service to meet dieir personal needs. Nor should the amount they choose to ̂ >end 
for the services be regulated. And finally, when we strive foe personal independence and self-sufficiency, 
even individuals recognizing their financial limitations and personal needs, should not have to worry 
about a choice of service due to regulaticms prohibiting choice. With your help, Ohio can provide a 
discount for these customers and the ability to choose those services that best meet their individual needs. 
Thank you for your consideration. 


